

Sentier Jean Tellier Trail - Naming Request

VIA EMAIL

Barb McDougall-Murdoch
Community Development Co-ordinator
City of Greater Sudbury
PO Box 5000, Station A
200 Brady Street
Sudbury, ON P3A 5P3 Tel. (705) 674-4455, ext. 2422 Fax (705) 671-8145
barb.mcdougall@greatersudbury.ca

Dear Barb:

Re: Sentier Jean Tellier Trail - Naming Request

On behalf of the Coniston Community Action Network (CAN), please accept this proposal for the naming request of the **Sentier Jean Tellier Trail**, according to BY-LAW 2012-256.

For the past four years, Jean Tellier, has been actively urging the Rainbow Routes Association and the Coniston CAN to develop a nature trail in Coniston. Jean Tellier, a resident of Coniston since 1979, is a retired educator. Tellier has walked, flagged, and gps'd the trail every day, and on October 12, 2012, the trail was officially opened. The trail helps Jean keep a handle on the effects of Lou Gehrig's disease. "It keeps me young at heart. I go out and meet people. It gives me joy when I see the children coming to school on their bikes, taking the path. And you see also a lot of older people who said 'I remember walking a dirt trail a long time ago, and now there's a new trail. It's better." Tellier said.

Rainbow Routes Association officially opened the trail on October 12, 2012. The two-kilometre trail, which is wheelchair accessible, connects residents and two schools via the end of Rideau Road to Edward Avenue in Coniston. It is also part of the Trans

Canada Trail, which spans the entire country. Deb McIntosh, Rainbow Routes Association's executive director, said Tellier was a driving force behind the creation of the trail.

The Trans Canada Trail stretches across the entire country, and once completed, it will be 22,000 kilometres in length. Locally, the trail winds its way from Nairn Centre in the west, through the heart of the city towards Coniston and eventually to North Bay in the east.

This trail is a great way to meet people from all parts of Coniston. It is a way for our community to join the trend of making the area of Greater Sudbury a friendly environment for pedestrians and cyclists of all ages and encompasses the Coniston tag line..."We're part of a healthy community...We work together for a Green Coniston."

The Coniston Community Action Network (CAN) has endorsed this project. The trail allows pedestrians, student and seniors to walk in a natural setting in their backyard without motorized vehicles. This trail will have close proximity to the new Seniors Complex that is proposed the same area.

Below is a map showing the trail.



Since the opening of the trail, Tellier is also working on finishing the last 216 metres of the trail and hopes to have this trail open for snowshoeing in the winter. We welcome the City of Greater Sudbury to adopt the naming of this trail as the Sentier Jean Tellier Trail. Enclosed within this submission are letters of support and signatures of citizens in Coniston who have endorsed the naming of this trail. And media coverage of the official opening is included for your reference.

We thank you for your consideration and look forward to hearing from you.

Regards,

Kimberley Wahamaa

Kimberley Wahamaa Administration/Marketing Coniston CAN www.myconiston.ca wahamaa@persona.ca 705-694-9857

MEDIA RELEASE (Rainbow Routes) Greater Sudbury Has a New Trail!





Coniston trail opening.

MEDIA RELEASE

Trans Canada Trail through Coniston

Rainbow ROUTES Association officially opens the newest section

of the Trans Canada Trail

Rainbow Routes Association officially opened the newest section of the Trans Canada Trail at a press conference held at midday Friday, October 12th in Coniston. This new wheelchair accessible trail connects residents and two schools via the end of Rideau Road to Edward Ave in Coniston, and serves as a portion of the Trans Canada Trail.

"It is through partnerships represented here today that Greater Sudbury will become the healthy community that we are all working toward," said Councilor Doug Craig in his greetings from the City of Greater Sudbury. "This trail will provide opportunities for active living regardless of age or ability. I've already heard that students from St. Paul the Apostle and Notre Dame de la Merci are already using this new path to get to and from school, now that is active transportation!"

Classes from the neighbouring schools attended the opening and presented cards of thanks thanking for this new addition to their community. The trail will serve as a recreational and commuter walking path for area residents, and with its close proximity to two elementary schools, will provide the opportunity for outdoor education for students.

"Our Coniston Community Action Network identified this trail project as a priority in our 2008 visioning session," stated C.A.N. Co-Chair Wyman MacKinnon in his message, "and we are so pleased that what we envisioned 4 years ago is now a reality."

The Trans Canada Trail stretches across the entire country from East to West to North and South. When completed, it will be 22,000 km in length. Locally, the trail winds its way from Nairn Centre in the west, through the heart of the City towards Coniston and eventually to North Bay in the east. Rainbow Routes announced at the opening that they have completed 85% of the route through Greater Sudbury and has set itself the goal of being complete by 2015.

"The Trans Canada Trail is widely considered to be one of the most ambitious endeavors ever

undertaken by the volunteer sector in Canada." said Al MacPherson, Acting General Manager of Trans Canada Trail Ontario in a letter to Rainbow Routes. "We are truly pleased to be able to count on the support of partners like Rainbow Routes Association and we feel equally proud that the Coniston Trail is a part of this national iconic project."

The community has named this trail Sentier Jean Tellier Trail pending City Council's approval through the official naming process. Jean Tellier, a resident of Coniston and retired teacher has been the driving force to see Coniston become a part of the Trans Canada Trail. The trail will help provide access to the natural landscape and will contribute greatly to the promotion of active living.

Rainbow Routes' President Samantha Baulch said, "Rainbow Routes Association is nothing without her partners and community of volunteers. We are continually amazed by the generosity of time and talent from people wanting to be a part of something bigger than themselves, and the number of people behind our trail development projects this summer is truly inspiring."

This project was made possible in partnership with Rainbow Routes Association, Employment Ontario, Trans Canada Trail, Xstrata Nickel, the City of Greater Sudbury, the Coniston Community Action Network and local resident Jean Tellier. President Samantha Baulch provided a special thank you to the City's Parks Department, "Rainbow Routes builds these trails, but it is the Parks Department that keeps them in such good shape and we are all very appreciative."

The official ceremony concluded with coffee and cookies compliments of Tim Horton's at the corner of Levesque and the Kingsway and a stroll down the new path.

-33-

FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE CALL: Deb McIntosh, Executive Director 674-4455 x 4603



To: Coniston C.A.N.

From: Rainbow Routes Association

Date: November 1, 2012

Re: Naming of the new trail in the community of Coniston

When Rainbow Routes develops a new trail, the name of the trail usually comes from the name of the nearby community e.g. Copper Cliff Trail or a near by water body e.g. Kelly Lake Trail.

In the case of this new link of the Trans Canada Trail in Coniston, the commitment of one volunteer to see a trail developed for his community calls out for an alternative name.

Jean Tellier started making appointments on a regular basis with the Rainbow Routes office over 5 years ago. He wanted a walkway for his community of Coniston and he has been persistent where others would have given up. Mr. Tellier hasn't just said he wanted a trail, he was also willing to flag and gps routes, walk the route with RRA staff and develop serious community support to see his vison become a reality.

We understand that the naming process has been put under a moratorium but given Jean Tellier's health condition (he suffers from Lou Gehrig's Disease) and the passion of your community of Coniston to name this trail after this man, we support your desire to move this process forward.

Rainbow Routes Association developed this trail in the Summer of 2012, and the RRA Board of Directors fully endorses the Coniston C.A.N. desire that it be named "Sentier Jean Tellier Trail"

Rainbow Routes Association 200 Brady Street, P.O Box 5000, Stn A, Sudbury, Ontario, P3A 5P3 Phone (705) 674-4455, ext. 4603 Fax (705) 671-6767 rainbowroutes@greatersudbury.ca Registered Charitable Number: 87320 8136 RR0001

October 28, 2012

To Whom It May Concern

The Coniston Playground Association has as its main goal, the promotion of physical activity among the people of Coniston, especially its youth. This is accomplished by having the appropriate facilities and programs within the community to achieve this goal.

With that being said, the Sentier Jean Tellier Trail has been an excellent addition to the community. It is another outlet for the people of Coniston to engage in physical activity within a beautiful natural setting.

Without the tireless efforts of Mr. Jean Tellier, this walking trail would never have come to be. And, therefore, we in the Coniston Playground Association support whole-heartedly the naming of the trail as the "Sentier jean Tellier Trail".

Thank You,

Jason Marcon

Jason Marcon - Vice President

Coniston Playground Association



CONISTON SENIORS AND GOLDEN AGE CLUB

Coniston Community Action Network PO Box 47, Coniston, Ontario POM 1M0

October 31, 2012

To Whom It May Concern,

Subject: Official Naming Process for the Sentier Jean Tellier Trail

The Coniston Seniors and Golden Age Club on behalf of its members support the Coniston Community Action Network (CAN) in their endeavour to have the Coniston walking trail portion of the Trans Canada Trail within The City of Greater Sudbury officially named the Sentier Jean Tellier Trail.

Jean Tellier, a respected resident of Coniston and retired teacher, has been the driving force to see Coniston become a part of the Trans Canada Trail. The Sentier Jean Tellier Trail will help provide access to the natural landscape and will contribute to the promotion of active living in the area.

Please give careful consideration to the CAN committee's request

Sincerely

Diane Talevi, President

The Coniston Seniors and Golden Age Club

Name	Address	Phone
47. 2 /		
Alies Couningham		
Clay de ITO, Hosselin		
Caude 110, Horselife		
Vere de Cia		
N 111		
(Sunt (livray)		
DITTO		
Tose Ventores		
K & Lea		
1) (10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10		
tot Maro		
ŀ		
		1

Name	Address	Phone
Abutuin.		
Di al H		
Glace Smilk		
Carner Geoffrey		
Mary Cloutheer		
Donne True		
Ether Leads		
11-		
Uncane Ples con		
Janie Klahus lenshi		
brende lusio		
Diase Machine		
40.		
- January		
Susie HARAIRIE		
DIANE ANGOVE		
Sandra Storeracel		
Jeannine Cermb		
Muzanne Stroug		
Grace leblanc		
Caro Boyd		
Mary Doyd-216		
Bertha Kaymong		
Ratherine Crosswell		
Erla Coppo		

Name	Address	Phor	ne
LUAYNE WAHAMAA			
Stally 1 2 1 1 1 1 2			
DEBORAH CLEAVEL			
BOD CLEAVER			
MARC LAPRAMIE			
JOHN DRIMIDOLIKEZ			
171			
Jacky alulen			
GNDA ZINGIR			
5. Dziniederiez			
This Marin			
0			
Jay Reference			
Stephen Saureau			
Frida Sola			
Richard Monger			
7100			
982			

Name	Address	Phone
BOYAN GEOFFICET		
Debbie Geoffrey		
1 , 0 , 0		
Joseph Blinn		
Shirley DLINN		
Gail Wahaman		
Wayne Wahamaa		
hora Wahamaa	ű.	
Andrew Wahamag		
Kim wahamaa		
Nin Cola lary IM		
Vinisavtav		
Kavan Sawar		
-		
_		
-		

Name	Address	Phone
Learner Fey choses		
2-1 1 00		
Kichard Lifebru		
Walter Hillow		
James You Planet		
0+00		
12 Cases		
Of Case		
DAN NIXON		
Pat Nikon		
2/1/		
Say Lafrence		
V Jonica Gugnon		
Taulitte Laboreise		
Luzant Ginnes		
_		
Jeannine Cesnek		
Grace Leblanc		
DIANE ANGREE		
52		
JIM ANGELE		
SUSIE LAPRAIRIE		
Roger Giroux		

Name	Address	Phone
Lonna Bosch		
8 .0 .0	it .	
Southy France	-	
Mayine Dale	-	
aprairie Laprairie		
Jun Lisk		
Sandra Hourn		
Sandra Hourn		
-am Alubit-burgo	1	
Angle Hacke		
Jaurie Portelance		
Lorraine Goldelises		
Susette Sanche		
Davin Dumontello.		
Chaine Brownedech		
Shaon Tohorough		
Ola Dumantel	0	
Bewlah Lalonde		
1 -	<u> </u>	
andrey Veno	<u> </u>	
V		

localnews

RECREATION: Coniston walking path named after Jean Tellier

Canada Trail gets addition

Star Staff

Star Staff

The newest link of Trans
Canada Trall in Sudbury officially opened in Coniston on
Friday.

The new wheelchair accessidents and two schools via the
end of Rideau Road to Edward
Avenue in Coniston, was named
after lean Telller, pending city
council's approval.

Tellier, a resident of Coniston
and retired teacher, has been the
driving force to see Coniston
become a part of the Trans
Canada Trail. The Sentier lean
Tellier Trail will help provide
access to the natural landscape
and will contribute to the promotion of active living in the
area.

"It is through partnerships
"It is through partnerships
"It is through partnerships

and will controute to the promotion of active living in the
area.

"It is through partnerships
represented here today that
Greater Sudhary will become the
healthy community that we are
all working toward, said Coun.
Doug Craig in his greetings from
the City of Greater Sudbury.

"This trail will provide opportunities for active living regardless of age or ability. Ive already
that the Approach and the Approach
has declared in the Dame de
the More than a strengthen train
has brief are already using this
above. Now that is active trainportation."

Classes from the neighbouring
and presented earls of thanks.
The trail will serve as a specie

Sentier Jean Tellier

LAURA STRICKER The Sudbury Strom left, Coniston residents Jean Tellier and Bill Merrick on the newest portion of the Trans Canada Trail, which will be named after Tellier.

ational and commuter walking path for area residents, and with its close proximity to two ele-mentary achools, will provide the opportunity for outdoor educa-tion for students. Our Consiston Community Action Metwork identified this trail project as a priority in our 20th elements, as a priority in our

CAN co-chair Wyman MacKinnon. "We are so pleased that what we envisioned four years ago is now a reality."

The 'Trans' Canada Trail stretches across the entire country. When completed, it will be 22,000 km in length.

Locally, the trail winds its way from blain Cante in the specific

through the heart of the city toward Coniston and eventually to North Bay in the east. Rain-bow Routes officials said Friday they have completed 85% of the route through Greater Sudbury and has set itself the goal of being complete by 2015. "The Trans Canada Trall is widebic considered to be non of

WATCH THE VIDEO

the most ambitious endoavors ever undertaken by the volun-teer sector in Canada," said Al MacPherson, acting general manager of Trans Canada Trail Ontario in a letter to Rainbow Routes.

Ontario in a letter to Rainbow Routes,
"We are truly pleased to be able to count on the support of partners like Rainbow Routes Association and we feel equally proud that the Coulston Trail is a part of this national iconic pro-test."

present that the Coulston Trail is a part of this national loonle project."
Rainbow Routes' president Samantha Baulch said the trail is a co-operative effort. "Rainbow Routes Association is nothing without the partners and community of volunteers," Baulch said.

"We are continually amazed by the generosity of time and talent from people wanting to be a part of something bigger than themselves, and the number of people behind our raid development projects this summer is culy inspiring.

The project was made possible in partnership with Rainbow Routes Association, Employment Outario, Trains Canada Trail, Kartan Nickel, the City of Grencer Sudbury, the Coulston Community Action Network and Teillier.

Baulch thanked the city's parks department. "Rainbow Noutes builds these trails, but it is the parks department. "Rainbow Noutes builds these trails, but it is the parks department, "Rainbow Routes builds these trails, but it is the parks department, "Rainbow."

Même les pompiers voient la vie en rose



L'ancienne école St-Louis de Gonzague sera rasée



Éditorial	4
Voyage à Paris	14 et 15
Vie active	20
Sports	25





Ontario

COLLEGEBOREAL.CA

Le COLLÈGE BORÉAL — campus de Sudbury vous offre le programme de préapprentissage

Charpentière-menuisière

Communique au 705.560.6673, poste 3003.



Sudbury Star & Northern Life Online.

http://www.thesudburystar.com/2012/10/12/new-trial-opens-in-coniston

 $\underline{\text{http://www.northernlife.ca/news/localNews/2012/10/14-jean-tellier-trail-coniston.aspx}}$